Operations and Accomplishments
Town of Hempstead Industrial Development Agency

2016
The Town of Hempstead IDA closed four projects in 2016.  A greater number of proposals were filed with the Agency but did not close in the fiscal year. Hence, 2017 promises to be more active than the past one.

An important and noteworthy project provided benefits to “Two Endo Boulevard”, the sole remaining newspaper publisher in Nassau County.

The key aspect to the IDA involvement included a five-year extension of the Payment in Lieu of Taxes (PILOT) previously awarded.  The company refinanced its existing indebtedness of $2.7 million and added another $861,636 to renovate the facility and purchase new equipment and machinery.  One hundred and thirty nine (139) jobs were retained.


Two Office buildings in serious need of upgrading were assisted by the IDA to modernize each facility to retain tenants and add new ones.


“2701 Associates” in Hempstead Village with a seriously high vacancy rate, sought tax benefits from the IDA to renovate the building.  Included in the upgrade were its three elevators, the façade, lighting replacement, HVAS improvements and landscaping.  The total project cost was for $3.5 million.


The “Gateway Group LLC and Gateway Holdings LLC” was able to purchase 390 Old Country Road, Garden City with IDA benefit savings.  The project costs of nearly $2 million included installation of an elevator, structural façade work and construction of an aesthetically attractive entrance.


In each case, the office building developers sought a PILOT, sales tax relief and a mortgage recording tax waiver.


Small business assistance in Hempstead Village was the subject of IDA incentives provided at 209 Front Street.  The applicant purchased the vacant property to locate a Family Dollar store (80% of the footage) with the remaining 20% to house another retail business.  The $2.585 million project is viewed as assisting the renovation of this distressed area in the Village of Hempstead.
2016 continued the somewhat uncertain business climate that had a chilling effect on economic development.


Furthermore, all of the IDA Board Members resigned in late 2016.  The appointment of new board members took some time causing the economic activity of the IDA to virtually shut down for the last months of the year.


With a newly constituted board, it is anticipated that 2017 will be a busy year as projects that were backlogged in 2016, due to the absence of a functioning board membership, are anticipated to close in 2017.


The Town of Hempstead currently oversees 80 projects and has helped retain and create more than 13,683 permanent employment positions to the benefit of our region and its economy.
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